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Mr. Shawn Garvin, Secretary 
Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control 

89 Kings Highway 
Dover DE 19901 
shawn.garvin@state.de.us  

 
Dear Secretary Garvin, 

 
The Delaware NAACP State Conference of Branches is opposed to Croda Inc's 
permit application to expand production at its Atlas Point facility in New 

Castle, Delaware. The reasons for our opposition include, but are not limited 
to: 
 

1. Croda produces ethylene oxide that is extremely flammable and produces 
carcinogens. 

 
2. Croda’s facility is adjacent to residential areas that have been adversely 
impacted by cancer clusters for a long period of time. 

 
3. Croda has had numerous Department of Natural Resources and 

Environmental control (DNREC) violations reported, including a gas leak in 
2018 that shut down the Delaware Memorial Bridge which resulted in DNREC 
shutting Croda's ethylene oxide operation down for at least one year.  

 
4. A recent News Journal article reported that the Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) has determined that ethylene oxide produces 30 times the 

amount of carcinogens than previously estimated. 
 

mailto:shawn.garvin@state.de.us


5. Croda admits that its proposed expansion will increase the amount of 
hazardous air pollutants.  

 
6. On July 16, 2020, U.S. Senator, Tom Carper of Delaware and eight other 

U.S. Senators demanded that the EPA take action to reduce the health risks 
caused by ethylene oxide produced throughout the United States. 
 

7. The well-known, underlying health conditions of residents of the Route 9 
corridor, where Croda is located, makes them more susceptible to sickness and 
death, particularly amidst the current COVID-19 pandemic. 

 
Overall, the Route 9 corridor is the only area in the State of Delaware where 

heavy industry surrounds residential neighborhoods. This exemplifies the 
epitome of environmental injustice, which will not be tolerated by the Delaware 
NAACP State Conference of Branches. As such, we urge that Croda's 

application for expansion be denied accordingly. 
 

Sincerely, 
  

 

Richard Smith, President 
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